
NOTICE TO RESIDENTS 
TOWN OF CRESCENT 

MINUTES FOR 
MONTHLY TOWN BOARD MEETING 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 11, 2017 
6:00 P.M., CRESCENT TOWN HALL 

Chairman Bill Treder called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m. the meeting was properly posted 
and the meeting is handicap accessible.  

ROLL CALL 
Roll Call was taken. Members present were: 

William Treder, Chairman    Tracy Hartman, Clerk 
Kurt Metz, Supervisor    
Steve Richardson, Supervisor 

Carla Fletcher, Treasurer, was absent.  

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
Motion by Richardson to approve the agenda. Seconded by Metz. All aye. Motion carried. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Motion by Richardson to approve the minutes from the Monthly Town Board Meeting of 
September 12, 2017. Seconded by Metz. All aye. Motion carried. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
A written report was received by Treasurer, Carla Fletcher.  

LIBRARY REPORT  

• None 

FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT AND APPROVAL OF PURCHASES  

• A written report was received by Keven Mahner.  

FIRST RESPONDER’S REPORT AND APPROVAL OF PURCHASES 

• A written report was received from Dana Wincentsen.  

TOWN ROAD CREW REPORT 

•  Road Projects update - Bess reported that they continue to work on completing all of the 
road projects.  

• Equipment update - They are working on all of the maintenance for vehicles to get them 
ready for winter. One of the trucks is having issues with the belly scraper and they are 
trying to fix it.  

COUNTY BOARD SUPERVISOR’S REPORT 

• Review of County Board meeting, Administration Committee meeting, Public Works 
Committee meeting, Conservation and UW-EX Education Committee and Technology 
Committee meeting. 

Robb Jensen gave an oral and written report to the Board. Jensen reported that the September 
County Board meeting was relatively short. They passed a resolution to reduce the speed limit 



on County Road A. Budget hearings have been happening this week at the County. The 
committee is sending a resolution to go to the County board this month to increase per diems 
and County Chair stipend. Transit funding has also been a discussion that has occurred at the 
Budget Hearings. Public works is looking at changing to a new accounting system that will be at 
no cost to the County. They are addressing a right of way issue on County K. Jensen stated that 
UW Land and Water has a timber bridge that is available to be rented by loggers and they are 
going to try to advertise that better.  

TOWN PLAN COMMISSION REPORT - None 

UNIFORM DWELLING INSPECTOR’S REPORT - None 

DISCUSSION/POSSIBLE DECISION REGARDING: N Rifle Road - Crescent Town Road Easement 
with Rhinelander/Oneida County Airport 

Treder received information from the WTA that the Town Board can approve the quit claim deed 
in exchange for an easement for N Rifle Road.  

DISCUSSION/POSSIBLE DECISION REGARDING: 2018 Woodboro and Harrison Fire and First 
Responder Contracts - Treder reported that the Crescent Fire Chief feels that the amount we are 
billing Woodboro and Harrison is appropriate. Motion by Richardson to keep the Woodboro and 
Harrison Fire and First Responder contracts the same as 2017. Seconded by Metz. All aye; 
motion carried.  

DISCUSSION/POSSIBLE DECISION REGARDING: Set date for 2018 Annual Budget Hearing 
Approve - Annual Budget hearing will be held on November 8th at 5:00 p.m.  

DISCUSSION/POSSIBLE DECISION REGARDING: Applications for Operator’s - None 

DISCUSSION/POSSIBLE DECISION REGARDING: Approve Driveway Permits -  

Fifteen Minutes of Public Discussion - None 

REVIEW CORRESPONDENCE 
- Bernie Dart has resigned from the Town Plan commission. Treder thanked Bernie for his service 

to Crescent.  

It is anticipated that a motion will be made, seconded and approved by roll call vote to enter into 
closed session pursuant to State Statute 19.85(1) Considering employment, promotion, 
compensation or performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the 
governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility (interviewing candidates for road 
worker position and compensation of road worker candidate). 

Motion by Richardson to go into closed session at 6:30 p.m. Seconded by Metz. All aye; motion 
carried.  

AND It is anticipated that the Town Board will return to open session by roll call vote. 

Motion by Richardson to return to open session at 7:22 p.m. Seconded by Metz. All aye’ motion 
carried. 

During closed session the Board offered the job of Highway Lead Worker to Ted Lundt. 
  
While in closed session there was a motion by Treder to give a 3% raise to Ryan Schawnz in 
2018. Seconded by Richardson. All aye; motion carried.  



APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS/ADJOURN 

Motion by Treder to approve vouchers as submitted and adjourn at 7:29 p.m. Seconded by 
Metz. All aye. Motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Tracy Hartman 
Municipal Clerk


